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Last Newsletter – 2010

Dear friends

The clouds are building up over the valley as we talk and the rains are threatening which will bring much relief to all in the valley where temperatures are in the high 40s in the shade! Thankfully it has coincided with the end of what has been an outstanding season for our little company.

As you all know CMS took the plunge and won the Dande Safari Area and this has been our first full season there. It surpasses even our highest expectations!

The elephant hunting in the Dande Safari Area was the best in the valley with our 3 bulls weighing in at 71lbs, 55lbs and 50lbs which was the highest by a fair margin for all the valley areas and Sbardella 71lbs the biggest individual elephant taken in the whole Zambezi Valley this year.
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 left to right: G Sbardella, Terry McVey & Robert Jolly - Dande 2010

The early season buff hunting was quite difficult with the thick bush due to the heavy rains and also the ever-present lions that are continually troubling the buff. As the season progressed more and more buff poured into the Dande Safari Area and on the last hunt we were seeing several dugga boys a day not to mention numerous large herds with great potential in them - promising for the seasons to come. We had only 1 failed buff hunt out of 35 and we shot some outstanding bulls reiterating that the Dande is still the buffalo capital of the valley.
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left to right: Mike Jines, Lee Britt & Drew Thigpen – Dande 2010

The cat hunting was exceptional with our full quota of leopard and lion/lioness been shot. All leopard were nice mature males to be proud of.

With an incredible amount of lions in Dande our quota of 1 lion and lioness was very easy to fulfil. We have asked for a substantial increase in lionesses and an extra lion next year as we feel that the lion pressure is affecting our buff numbers. During the season hunters witnessed 10 actual lion kills in front of their eyes as they followed buffalo!
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Left to right: Tim Herald, Ron Price & Richard Gunn - Dande 2010

CMS also had another outstanding season in Makuti which is slowly but surely gaining the reputation of been one of the prime areas in Zimbabwe. The cat hunting was second to none with us getting 3 monster leopards and a nice lion. 
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 Left to right: Sallie Bryant, Anthony Alaimo & Lynn Kasper – Makuti 2010

Not only were we 100% on the cats we shot our full quota of 10 fantastic buffalo and outstanding sable. This is the 4th year running that we have shot a sable knocking on the 45” category making it certainly comparable if not better then the Matetsi blocks.  
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Top left Lynn Kasper, top right Steve Townsen, 

bottom left Bryce Cook, bottom Right Christian Kunz – Monster Sable Makuti

Finally we would like to thank you all for your support and friendship over the last couple of years an in particular this last season with out which we would not have been able to secure Dande and have had such a fantastic run!!

We look forward to seeing you at Dallas (Booth 853) and Reno (Booth 1662 &1664) and sharing a campfire in 2011!!!

All the best

Buzz, Myles & CMS staff
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